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                              Rush Common School Newsletter 
 

Friday 16th December 2022 
 

 

Dream, Aspire, Succeed 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
It is really feeling like Christmas at Rush Common School, and our recent nativity performances have certainly put us in the 
Christmas mood. Last week Year 1 and 2 performed to large audiences on two evenings, and treated us all to some fantastic 
acting and singing as we were led through the Christmas story. This week it was the turn of Reception children to provide a lovely 
performance on two afternoons. The children delivered their lines clearly and sung their hearts out, and I know the staff and parents 
were very proud of their first performance at Rush Common School. These first shows are very important to our pupils as they 
grow and develop confidence over time in performing to others, culminating in the Year 6 performance at the end of their journey 
through Rush Common School. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to give a hugely appreicative thank you to parents for all the donations that have been received 
across the course of the Nativity performances. This included both online and cash donations, and totals an incredible £518. Your 
generosity is so warmly received and every penny will be put towards additional educational resources. 
 
Last week, our Year 4 children had a brilliant time at Ufton Court on their first residential trip at Rush Common School. We think 
very carefully about our enrichment and educational trip opportunities, and had taken the decision to move this residential to Ufton 
Court, primarily due to the quality of the Tudor experience the children receive. We were not disappointed! The children had the 
most fantastic immersive experience that brought their understanding of the Tudor era to life in the best possible way – this included 
staying in a real Tudor Manor House, experiencing a Tudor court case, investigating ‘strange goings on’ in the manor and a fully 
costumed Tudor banquet. I’m sure this trip has created life long memories for our children! 
 
Prior to the Year 4 residential, our Year 6 children also had a fully immersive WW2 experience at the STEAM museum. The children 
all dressed up as evacuees, complete with gas mask box, and lunch appropriate for the era. It was once again a hugely enjoyable 
trip, with so much learning taking place, cementing lots of the knowledge gained in children’s lessons in school. 
 
Last Friday, we held our first Reception open afternoon, in which we invited all of our Reception parents to see their children in 
school, enjoying activities in our continuous provision, and making a range of Christmas craft items. This was a great opportunity 
for those new to the school, to come inside the classrooms and see what their children experience each day. We hope it was a 
really enjoyable afternoon, and we know the children loved having you there! 
 
Our choir have been out and about recently, and they followed up a superb performance at the Oxford ‘Big Christmas Sing’, with 
another lovely event at Smeg UK Ltd. The children once again sung their hearts out to the delight of the audience! A huge thank 
you for the donations that were received from Smeg. 
 
As you may well know, we have a very musical staff, who play a variety of instruments. Mrs Wallis on saxophone, Mrs Ramm on 
cello, Mr Mulders on double bass, Mrs Neal on piano, Mrs Lipp and Mrs Carr on violins, were joined by some friends and a parent 
of the school on flute, trumpet and viola, to create an amazing orchestra for our Christmas singalong this week. The children loved 
hearing the orchestra and hugely enjoyed singing along to some christmas classics! 
 
Today is our Christmas dinner day, with children also making Christmas crafts during the afternoon. The year groups have 
purchased items to provide for an exciting afternoon making items to sell to parents. Please refer to the recent letter on how to 
purchase these Christmas crafts online. The total profit raised will be spent by each year group on important resources to support 
children’s education. 
 
As we look forward to next term, please can I ask that any parents driving to school, park safely and  respectfully of our residents, 
including not parking next to drop down kerbs or on grass verges.  
 
With this being the final newsletter of 2022, I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of our families for the huge support you 
have shown the school in so many ways. I wish you all a very Merry Christmas indeed and a Happy New Year!  
 
Kind regards 

Kristen Fawcett   

Headteacher 



  
    

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Dinners 
The cost of school dinners is £2.40 per day. Payment for school dinners can 
be made via ParentMail. Meal choices must be made at least 3 days in 
advance.                                

                               

Football Fixture 
Well done to our boys football team who played their first match against Thameside recently. They 
all showed great teamwork and determination, with some excellent saves from Krish.  We sadly lost 
the match but a good effort by everyone! 

 

                        

Year 6 STEAM Museum Trip 
On Tuesday 6th December 2022, Year 6 enjoyed a day at the STEAM Museum in Swindon 
investigating what life was like as an evacuee during World War 2 and finding out about how life 
changed for many people during the war. The children dressed as evacuees and enjoyed seeing 
genuine artefacts from the war. 
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Maths Challenge 
 
Congratulations to Abhimanyu in Year 2 who has 
recently won the Eye Level Math Olympiad 2022 
(ELMO 2022) award. Abhimanyu has become 
the youngest competitor across the UK in Year 2 
to score 100% in the shortest time. He was 
awarded the Platinum Award by the Eye Level 
Olympiad committee for his performance.  
Well done Abhimanyu! 

Year 4 Ufton Court Residential 
Year 4 enjoyed an immersive Tudor experience during their residential at Ufton Court last week. From 
re-enactments of scenes from a courtroom with gruesome punishments, to investigating strange goings 
on ; making bows and arrows, quills and inks with which to write letters to the local judge and a sumptuous 
banquet, the children had a fantastic time sleeping and eating in a beautiful manor house. 

 

       

Staff Treats 
Thank you to the Prayer Group for providing the staff with 
some lovely Christmas treats. 

 

         



  
    

 
 

 

Useful Links for Parents-  advice from Alan Mackenzie (E-Safety Advisor) 
 

Advice by age: 

Younger children need different advice and guidance than older children. Older children need different advice and 

guidance than teens. It can be really difficult keeping up with everything that is online and what risks and issues may 

affect children of different ages, so on these pages there is some age-related advice and guidance for parents and carers: 

 

Pre-school - https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/0-5/ 

6 - 10 year olds - https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/6-10/ 

11 - 13 year olds - https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/11-13/ 

14 plus - https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/14plus/ 

 

Setting up devices: 

It can be difficult knowing all the different settings that are available on different devices to help protect children, this 

includes allowing or disallowing chat, friends, spending money, content filters and much more. On these pages you will 

find the details, as well as non-technical instructions, which will help you understand what is available to you and how to 

set up your child's devices. 

Gaming consoles and devices - https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/gaming-consoles/ 

Smartphones - https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/smartphones-and-other-devices/ 

Broadband and mobile networks - https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/broadband-mobile/ 

Entertainment and search engines - https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/entertainment-search-engines/ 

 

Safety/privacy settings on social media: 

With many children and young people using social media it is important to understand what features are available to you 

to help protect your children. This is also important because for the most part, all privacy settings are default off when a 

new account is created, but also because some social media providers change their features quite frequently, e.g. 

TikTok. 

Take a look at this link to see what is available to you and how to set up your child's social media. We would also advise 

doing this with your child so that you can discuss the features together. 

 

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/social-media/ 

 

Useful new features on YouTube and YouTube Kids 

YouTube is hugely popular with all age groups but historically parents haven't had a lot of control over what their children 

can/cannot watch. But things have changed and YouTube now gives parents a greater degree of control. It isn't perfect 

but it is a step in the right direction. Take a look at the page below where you will see a few short videos of newer 

features that can help you on YouTube and YouTube Kids. 

 

https://www.esafety-adviser.com/youtube-parental-restrictions/ 

 

Gaming 

 

Finding good games, as well as knowing what is appropriate for the age of the child isn't easy, particularly when there can 

be lots of peer pressure to play the more popular games which are not always appropriate. Taming Gaming is a great 

resource for parents to find new games for children as well as lots of advice about content, suitability etc. 

 

https://www.taminggaming.com/ 

https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=623b4dff44&e=26870b3498
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=1062d706ca&e=26870b3498
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=87b4b601ad&e=26870b3498
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=04e3ecf929&e=26870b3498
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=6ccf3ca480&e=26870b3498
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=dfb506e11f&e=26870b3498
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=1675e2bbf7&e=26870b3498
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=64943a3d50&e=26870b3498
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=27294e7576&e=26870b3498
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=2863f08f91&e=26870b3498
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=70f4daa530&e=26870b3498


  
    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                 

Homework Champions 

 

Asiri                1ND/BL 

Ava                 1ND/BL 

Freddie H       1ND/BL 

Charlotte       1ND/BL         

Sofia               2RS 

Ethan             2RS 

Bianca           2JM 

Jessica            2JM 

Abhimanyu   2JM 

Ruben       2JM 

Luke                2JM 

Elizabeth       3NM 

Leo                 3NM 

Callie            3NM 

Tilly              3NM 

Darci            3NM 

Libby             3NM 

Isla               3NM 

Hatti      3NM 

 

           

                  

 

Indhu              4CM 

Neve                 4CM 

Vincent            4LR 

Alice         4LR 

Jacob         4LR 

Ben                  5EC 

Ruby                5EC 

Sophie             5EC 

Rodrigo          5EC 

Maja               5EC 

Louie              5EC 

Harry              6JN 

Ellie-Mai        6JN 

Jessica            6JN 

Krish              6JN 

Lizzie             6JN 

 



  
    

 
 

 
 
Dates for your diary 2022/23 
 
End of Term 1b  Tuesday 20th December @ 1.30pm 
 
Start of Term 2a Wednesday 4th January 2023 
 
Year 6 Assembly  Thursday 12th January @ 9.00am 2023 
 
KS1 Books At Bedtime  Thursday 12th January 2023 
 
China Day  Friday 20th January 2023 
 
Year 3 Trip to Ashmolean Museum Monday 23rd January 2023 
 
Year 5 Assembly  Wednesday 25th January @ 9.00am 2023 
 
Safer Internet Day  Tuesday 7th February 2023 
 
Curriculum House Competition Wednesday 8th February 2023 
 
Inside Out Day Friday 10th February 2023 
 
End of Term 2a Friday 10th February 2023 
 
Start of Term 2b Monday 20th February 2023 
 
World Book Day Thursday 2nd March 2023 
 
Year 4 Assembly  Tuesday 7th March @ 2.30pm 2023 
 
Year 3 Assembly  Thursday 16th March @ 9.00am 2023 
 
Reception Assembly  Wednesday 29th March @ 2.30pm 2023 
 
End of Term 2b Friday 31st March 2023 @ 1.30pm 
 
Start of Term 3a Monday 17th April 2023 
 
May Bank Holiday (children not in school) Monday 1st May 2023 
 
Year 1 Assembly  Tuesday 23rd May @ 9.00am 2023 
 
End of Term 3a Friday 26th May 2023 
 
Inset Day (Children Not in School) Monday 5th June  2023 
 
Start of Term 3b Tuesday 6th June 2023 
 
Year 6 Residential to Call of the Wild                Monday 26th – Friday 30th June 2023 
 
Year 2 Assembly  Tuesday 27th June @ 9.00am 2023 
 
End of Term 3b Thursday 20th July 2023 @1.30pm 
 
Inset Day (Children Not in School) Friday 21st July 2023 
 

 
 
 
 
 



  
    

 
 

 
Local Community News 
 
Please note items and events detailed below are for information purposes only. Rush Common School do not 
endorse or make recommendations.         
                                

      

                                    
 



  
    

 
 

 
                                                            
                                                               
 
 
                      
            

             
 
 
 
Carbon Cutters Latest Newsletter 
 
ACC Eco-Action News Dec 2022 
 
 

https://sway.office.com/61pHHp4iK9rXjnqG?ref=Link


  
    

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

                                                



  
    

 
 

 
 

                                    

 


